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legislation, and in the initial planning of the Agricul-
tural Rehabilitation and Development Act.

Dr. Booth has represented Canada at many in-
ternational conferences, notably the Food and Agri-
culture conference at Hot Springs, British Columbia,
which he attended as a charter member, and the first
FAO conference at Quebec. In 1954, he visited
Malaya as a member of an Economic Mission of the
International Bank for Reconstruction and Develop-
ment.

For his service to Canadian agriculture, Dr.
Booth received a Fellowship in the Agricultural
Institute of Canada in 1948 and an honorary Doctor
of Laws degree from the University of Saskatchewan.
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of close to $1 billion in our merchandise trade
balance for 1968.

The Canadian dollar is looking fit and resilient,
having successfully resisted the heavy pressure to
which it was subjected in the early part of this year
during a period of general international financial
crisis. We have repaid the loans obtained to support
the dollar from the International Monetary Fund and
the Federal Reserve System of the United States, and
we have cancelled the line of credit with the Export-
Import Bank of the United States which we did not
need to use. In recent months our currency has been
strong and our reserves have been restored to our
agreed target level of about $2.5 billion....

It seems to me that we require a more flexible
relation between the public service and the business
community, the professions, the labour unions and
other occupation groups. I have the impression that
while in some countries it is a common occurrence
for a businessman, for example, to move in and out
of government employment, In Canada it happens
relatively rarely. We must devise better ways to
harness the skills of private citizens.

One method may be through the long-term
planning institute proposed in the Speech from the
Throne. This body would be similar in function to
the Brookings Institute in the United States. It would
assemble experts of varied backgrounds to study the
long-range prospects of the country and the ob-
jectives and techniques of Government. It would
certainly require the active support and participation
of members of the business community.

I should also hope that we coulI count on the
collaboration of businessmen in recruiting experi-
enced executives for responsible positions which
might require one, two or three years of their time.
An ever-changing contingent of such men and women
would stimulate and strengthen the Government, and
would provide the business world with a greater in-
sight into the problems of Government....


